Agenda
Tobacco & Health Trust Fund Board Meeting

Friday, December 12, 2008

10:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon

Room 410 

State Capitol

I.
Welcome and Introductions

II.
Approval of October Minutes

III.
Update on FY 08 Cessations Programs and Evaluation by DPH

IV.
Update on Legislative Approval of FY 09 Recommendations

V.
State on FY 2009 Disbursement by DPH


a.
Quitline


b.
Countermarketing


c.
Community-Based Cessation


d.
Cessation for Individuals with Serious Mental Illness


e.
School-Based Prevention


f.
Lung Cancer Research Tissue Repository and Database


g.
Evaluation

VI.
Tobacco & Health Trust Board Workplan 2009

VII.
2009 Meetings


a.
June 12, July 17, August 14, September 18, October 16, November 13 and 

December 18


b.
Public Hearing in April
 Meeting Summary

Tobacco and Health Trust Fund Board Meeting

Friday, December 10, 2008 

10:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon

Room 410

State Capitol

Hartford, Connecticut

Members Present:  Anne Foley (Chair), Diane Becker, Larry Deutsch, Norma Gyle, Cheryl Ann Resha, and Peter Rockholz.  

Members Absent:  Nancy Bafundo, Richard Barlow, Barbara Carpenter, Patricia Checko, Ellen Dornelas, Ken Ferrucci,  Douglas Fishman,  Jerold Mande, Nikki Palmieri, Andrew Salner, and Jane Tedder.

Others present:  Barbara Walsh (DPH), Katie Shuttleworth (DPH), Carole Meredith (DMHAS), Dianne Harnad (DMHAS), Bonnie Smith-(ERASE), and Kari Sullivan (SDE). 

	Item
	Discussion/Action



	Welcome and Introductions
	The meeting was convened at 10:15 a.m.  



	Approval of October Minutes
	Due to the lack of a quorum, the draft meeting minutes of the October 17 board meeting will be reviewed and approved at the June 2009 meeting. 


	Update on FY 08 Cessation Programs and Evaluation by DPH
	Barbara Walsh updated the board on fiscal year (FY) 2008 funded projects.  Five community health centers were awarded a contract in the amount of $117,967.50 and one center was awarded $110,162.50.  The contract covers the period of November 1, 2008 – June 30, 2010.  Services to be provided include assessment, cessation counseling sessions, pharmacotherapy if medically appropriate, follow-up services to prevent relapse, and data collection.  The evaluation of the community health center cessation programs will be conducted by an outside consultant. 


	Update on Legislative Approval of FY 09 Recommendations
	The Chair reported that, on November 18, the legislative committees of cognizance approved the board’s FY 2009 recommendations for disbursement from the Tobacco and Health Trust Fund.  Board members were thanked for their assistance in the development of the 2009 disbursement recommendations and for testifying at the legislative public hearing.



	Status of FY 2009 Disbursement by DPH
	Barbara Walsh (DPH) provided an update on the status of the 2009 disbursements.  Highlights included:

· The new QuitLine contract is expected to be executed by April 1, 2009

· Draft language for the Counter-Marketing RFP is available for comment from the RFP subcommittee

· The Community-Based Cessation RFP is in the process of being released

· DPH is working on a procedure to distribute funds for cessation for individuals with serious mental illness

· DPH is working with SDE to ensure funds are transferred for school-based prevention

· DPH is in the process of developing an RFP for the Lung Cancer Research Tissue Repository and Database
· Draft language for the Evaluation RFP is available for comment from the subcommittee.

  

	Tobacco & Health Trust Fund Board Workplan 2009
	Pamela Trotman distributed and reviewed a draft 2009 workplan including tasks to be accomplished throughout the year.  



	2009 Meetings
	The Chair reviewed the meeting schedule for 2009.  A public hearing will be scheduled in April 2009 and the board agreed to meet at least 15 minutes before the hearing begins. 

	Adjourn
	The next meeting of the board will be on Friday, June 12 at 10:00 a.m. in Room 410 at the State Capitol.




